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St. Patrick-St. Anthony Church and 
The Franciscan Center for Urban Ministry

285 Church Street, Hartford, Connecticut 06103 
tel 860-756-4034 • info@spsact.org • www.spsact.org

We are a welcoming and dynamic community of Christian disciples. Rooted in the Franciscan experience of the Roman Catholic 
tradition, we proactively endeavor to extend hospitality both at the Eucharistic Table and as we minister reciprocally and in solidarity 
among the alienated and the poor, nurturing the mind, body, and spirit in the Greater Hartford Community. All are welcome!

Open Minds
Open Doors

Open Hearts

Monday, Jan 13:	 Heb 1:1-6; Mk 1:14-20
Tuesday, Jan 14:	 Heb 2:5-12; Mk 1:21-28 
Wednesday, Jan 15: 	 Heb 2:14-18; Mk 1:29-39
Thursday, Jan 16:	 Heb 3:7-14; Mk 1:40-45
Friday, Jan 17:	 Heb 4:1-5, 11; Mk 2:1-12
Sunday, Jan 19:        	 Is 62:1-5; Ps 96:1-2, 2-3, 7-8, 9-10 1; 		
	 Cor 12:4-11 Jn 2:1-11

Go to http://www.usccb.org/ for readings online.

Daily Mass Readings

+
Celebration of the Eucharist

Masks are optional at all Masses
Saturday Evening Mass of Anticipation
4:00 pm		  Public

Sunday Masses
8:00 am			  Public
10:00 am		  Public & Livestream 
11:45 am		  Public
5:00 pm			  Public

Weekday Masses
7:30 am			  Public
12:05 pm		  Public & Livestream

Sacrament of Reconciliation
Monday, Wednesday, Friday 	 11:15  to 11:45 am

Saturday			    3:15 to 3:45 pm

News from the Parish Office
The 2025 Calendar is OPEN!!! The 2026 Calendar will be open for 
Mass and Sanctuary Lamp intentions on Friday, January 24, 2025. 

How to request your intentions: Call the office at 860-756-4034 or 
email info@spsact.org to request your intentions. Please provide a 
2nd and 3rd choice when making your request. 

Note: Kindly submit your suggested offering of $10 per Mass short-
ly after making your reservation. This will guarantee your intention. 
This can be done via Online Giving, cash or check. You can place 
your donation in the Sunday basket in an envelope addressed to the 
church office or send via USPS to 285 Church St., Hartford, CT 06103. 
Checks are to be made payable to SPSA. 

Please call the church office, 860-756-4034, if you have  
questions.

Centering Yoga
Come join Centering Yoga.This FREE one-hour yoga class is 
offered in the Franciscan Center at 10:00am on the 2nd and 4th 
Saturdays of the month. All ability levels are welcome; please 
bring your own mat. Email aholstgrubbe@spsact.org to register.  
Our January sessions: January 11 and January 25.

mailto:info%40spsact.org?subject=Mass%20Intention
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The Pastor’s Corner Open Hearts Ministry
Monthly Meeting: The next meeting is sched-
uled for January 12, 2025 after the 5:00 pm Mass 
in the Franciscan Center for Urban Ministry. All Are Welcome. 
Please join us.

Friends and Family Ministry: Our next meeting will take 
place on Sunday, January 19, 2025 at 3:30 pm in the Franciscan 
Center.  Our group provides support and guidance to parents, 
friends and allies of our LGBTQ+ brothers and sisters. Please 
contact either Tim Curran (timothy.curran@trincoll.edu) or Rich 
Broggini (richardbroggini@gmail.com) for more information.

January 12, 2025

Dear Parishioners and Friends,

This coming week I will be attending a gather-
ing of the Franciscan Friars of the Province of Our Lady of Guadalupe 
in Kansas City, MO to help us prepare for our future and how we 
can continue to serve the church in the United States over the next 
several years.

Fr. Mike Johnson, who serves as the Province’s Secretary of Initial 
Formation, will also attend the gathering or Provincial Synod. 
The friars have been encouraged to invite a lay person from each 
of the ministries conducted or staffed by OLG Province, and Marc 
Sherer will represent St. Patrick-St. Anthony Parish. Marc is one of 
our parish’s Lay Trustees as well as chairperson of our Sister Parish 
Committee.

The gathering has been structured to help the friars through 
a discernment process that will guide our life and ministerial 
commitments in the future. A keynote address will be presented by 
Bishop John Stowe, O.F.M., Conv., who will help us read the signs 
of the times as Franciscans. Bishop Stowe has led the Diocese of 
Lexington, KY since 2015 and is considered a leader in the areas of 
immigration and LGBTQ rights.

The friars at St. Patrick-St. Anthony have already been involved in 
this synodal process of discernment by conversations that have 
helped us focus on different parts of our Franciscan charism, 
including fraternity, minority, and mission. With the help of the 
Holy Spirit, we have attempted to articulate as best we can how our 
ministry here in Hartford has borne fruit for those whom we serve.

We like to think that this parish community, together with the out-
reach provided through the Franciscan Center for Urban Ministry, is 
a model for how we can move forward over the next several years. 
Part of the success of our ministry here has been the vitality of lay 
ministry in all aspects of the life of our parish. I invite you to pray 
that the gathering of the friars this week will help us to
continue our Franciscan mission in the years ahead.

 
Fr. Tim Shreenan, O.F.M.
Pastor

2025 High School Collection, 2nd Collection 
on Jan 18/19
The HIGH SCHOOL Collection is an annual fundraiser that provides 
vital support to our Archdiocesan Catholic high schools in the Arch-
diocese of Hartford.

Your investment will yield significant results, since our Catholic high 
schools offer students exceptional academics, solid faith formation, 
and a true spirit of service. We deeply value your support of Catholic 
school education as we continue to form another generation in the 
faith. Thank you for contributing to this year’s High School Collection.
Please go to  www.catholicedaohct.org for more information.

Secular Franciscan Order
Is God calling you to live a life of love, peace, and 
holiness in the model of St. Francis of Assisi?
Join us for our gathering in the lower level of the 
Urban Ministry Center at St. Patrick-St. Anthony 
Church on the 4th Sunday of each month at 2:00 pm to learn more 
about the Secular Franciscan Order. Our next meeting is January 26, 
2025.

EMMAUS GRIEVING PARENT MINISTRY  
Join us at the Franciscan Center at 3:30 pm on the third Sunday of 
the month: January 19, February 16 and March 16, 2025.  (There 
will be no meeting on Easter Sunday, April 20.)”

There is no need to register but if you'd like to chat before then, 
please call the church office (860-756-4034) and we'll get back 
to you.

mailto:timothy.curran%40trincoll.edu?subject=Friends%20and%20Family
mailto:richardbroggini%40gmail.com?subject=Friends%20and%20Family
http://www.catholicedaohct.org
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Clare Gallery: Upcoming Exhibit:
“Colorful Silence”, Jan 16 to March 9
Brother Mickey O’Neill McGrath, Oblate of 
St. Francis de Sales, is a writer, painter, and 
storyteller. His work will feature quotes from 
more modern “mystics”  such as Richard Rohr, 
Dorothy Day, St. Therese, as well as others.

Virtual Artist’s Talk: Thursday, January 23 
from 7:00 to 8:00 pm. Artist’s Talk registration: https://tinyurl.com/
SPSA-Clare-Colorful-Silence
Artist Reception: Sunday, March 2 from 1:00 to 3:00 pm.

Adult Faith Formation
For full program descriptions and more 
information on other programs, please 
go to https://tinyurl.com/SPSA-AFF.

Group Spiritual Reflection: 
Our gathering will reflect upon the Gospel for the upcoming 
Sunday to guide us on our path of discipleship. There is no need 
to do any advance preparation for the session. Come as you are 
with an open heart.

Zoom Meetings: Every Tuedays. Next meeting: January 
14, 2025  from 12:30 to 1:30 pm. All are welcome! Please go 
to https://tinyurl.com/SPSA-Tues-Spirit-Grp to register and 
receive the Zoom Link. 

In-person Meetings at the Franciscan Center: Every 
Wednesday. Next meeting: January 15, 2025, at 12:40 pm. 

Facilitators: Mary Espinosa, Joan Osella & Elaine Wiatr

Divine Reading:  
Each month on the 1st and 3rd Wednesdays, in-person in 
the Franciscan Center from 7:00 to 8:00 pm. 

Upcoming dates: January 15; February 5 & 19; March 5 & 
19, April 2 & 16; May 7 & 21; June 4 & 18

If you haven’t tried it yet, please do! The process is simple 
and will be explained each time, and sharing is welcome, but 
optional.  

Co-facilitators:  Sheila Denion and John Lemega

"Got HOPE?"
Back in the early 1990's, an advertising campaign was designed to 
increase the consumption of milk by using the tagline "Got Milk?".  
Would a good tagline befitting our current state of affairs be "Got 
Hope?". Are we at a point in our personal and cultural lives when 
we need to increase our "consumption of hope"?

You are invited to spend three sessions this winter with facilitators 
from our Adult Formation Ministry as we consider the message 
and impact of Hope upon ourselves and our world.  We'll look at 
scripture, writings from civil rights activists, and religious leaders of 
our time to stimulate our ponderings and conversation.

Please join us in January and February on Zoom on the following 
Tuesday evenings at 7:00 pm: January 28, February 4 & 11
Why in the evenings? So that all parishioners, those working and 
those retired, have the opportunity to join in.
Why virtually on Zoom? Because our parishioners travel from over 
120 different zip codes... because winter weather might blow in 
and we'll still be able to keep our scheduled gatherings.
Why these dates?  There are no conflicts with UCONN Women's and 
Men's Basketball Games!
We look forward to spending this time with YOU! Go to https://
tinyurl.com/SPSA-AFF-Got-Hope to register for the Zoom link.

Pat Curtis and Adult Faith Formation Facilitators

In Quiet Prayer: 

Every Wednesday. Next meeting: January 15, 2025, from 
7:30 to 8:00 am. Thirty minutes of quiet prayer practice every 
Wednesday morning. Join us on Zoom. Please go to https://
tinyurl.com/SPSA-In-Quiet-Prayer to register.

People of Hope:”The Flowing Grace of Now” 
Every Wednesday from 11:00 am to 12:00 pm on Zoom. Next 
meeting: January 15, 2025.

Our goal is to keep hope alive and steadfast even as difficult 
personal and world events press upon us. This “People of 
Hope” gathering is available to you every Wednesday morning 
~ attend when your schedule allows to receive the gifts of 
spiritual nourishment and growth. Join us: https://tinyurl.com/
SPSACT-POH-Fall24 to receive Zoom link.

Free Will Offering

Sister Parish Committee: In-person Meeting
Starting this January 27, 2025 from 12:50 to 2:00 pm, our Sister 
Parish Committee will have their monthly meetings in-person 
at the Franciscan Center. Consider joining the dynamic group 
working to support the teachers and students at the St. Genevieve 
Parish school in Zoranje, Haiti. Please go to https://tinyurl.com/
SPSA-St-Genevieve.

https://tinyurl.com/SPSA-Clare-Colorful-Silence
https://tinyurl.com/SPSA-Clare-Colorful-Silence
https://tinyurl.com/SPSA-Tues-Spirit-Grp
https://tinyurl.com/SPSA-AFF-Got-Hope 
https://tinyurl.com/SPSA-AFF-Got-Hope 
https://tinyurl.com/SPSA-In-Quiet-Prayer
https://tinyurl.com/SPSA-In-Quiet-Prayer
https://tinyurl.com/SPSACT-POH-Fall24
https://tinyurl.com/SPSACT-POH-Fall24
https://tinyurl.com/SPSA-St-Genevieve
https://tinyurl.com/SPSA-St-Genevieve
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Prayer Shawl Ministry
At the start of the 25th Anniversary of the Prayer Shawl Minis-
try, co-founder Janet Bristow wrote:

It’s called a prayer shawl because it came from the prayers of the 
shawl maker holding the person receiving the shawl in her or his 
prayers. .  

This ministry has been passed on from hand to hand, and heart to 
heart, guided by the Spirit for 25 years, blessing everyone it touches. 
May it continue to be an inspiration to those who want to bring 
comfort and solace to the world. 
		  Published December 31, 2023 SPSA Bulletin

The Prayer Shawl Ministry meets twice a month:
Evening meetings are the 2nd Monday of the month at 7:00 
pm on Zoom:  Winter/spring dates are January 13, February 10, 
March 10, April 14, May 12, and June 9

Daytime meetings are the last Thursday of the month at 10:30 
am in the Franciscan Center:  Winter/spring dates are January 30, 
February 27, March 27, April 24, May 29, and June 26

Please consider joining us at any time this year to learn the art 
of making Prayer Shawls and to help us continue to reach out to 
others in our community through this ministry of love.

For more information, contact Janet Bristow at janetbristow@
sbcglobal.net

Prayer Squares for Peace
Prayer Shawl Ministers often have one response to  
times of “uncertainty”: knit!

At the height of the Covid pandemic, over 3,000 Prayer Squares 
were created by our ministers and offered to first-responders, 
those in hospitals, nursing homes, soup kitchens, etc. with a 
reassuring prayer for God’s accompaniment and support from 
our faith community.

Now, at the beginning of 2025, they will once again step for-
ward. At the January 12th 
and February 9th Commu-
nity Sundays, ministers will 
be available to teach how 
to start knitting these sim-
ple squares.  The ministry 
feels it is the right time to invite parishioners to take and/or to 
make Prayers Squares for Peace and distribute them through-
out Lent. Two different prayers are available to accompany the 
Prayer Square.

A Novel Idea Book Club
The January 2025 book selection is Saturday Night at the 
Lakeside Supper Club, by J. Ryan Stradal. Goodreads.com says, 
“In this colorful, vanishing world of relish trays and brandy Old 
Fashioneds, J. Ryan Stradal has once again given us a story full of 
his signature honest, lovable yet fallible Midwestern characters 
as they grapple with love, loss, and marriage; what we hold onto 
and what we leave behind; and what our legacy will be when 
we are gone.” Join the discussion on January 16, 2025, at 7:00 
pm.  For more information please go to https://tinyurl.com/SPSA-
NBC-Books.

Religious Education … Registration is  
always on our website!
The religious education programs at St. Patrick – St. Anthony 
Church are designed to allow parents to choose not only the 
best schedule for their young children but also the best learning 
format for those children. We firmly believe that the parents (and 
families) are the original and primary educators of their children, 
and we are honored to support you in nurturing your child’s faith. 
Our classes begin at age three.

For this reason, religious education for children through sixth 
grade can occur at St. Patrick – St. Anthony Church within a 
traditional format, a hands-on (Montessori) format (Catechesis 
of the Good Shepherd) or a family format (Whole Community 
Catechesis). 

Our middle and high schoolers are very involved in social justice 
and community service. They host parish wide service projects 
(i.e. Advent Wreath Workshop and Easter Cookie Delivery), build 
connections with the homebound of our parish, and volunteer 
regularly helping set up and working in the hydroponic gardens 
with LEVO International. Service continues as students enter high 
school including regular service with House of Bread, No-Freeze 
Shelter, Franciscan Center Sandwich Ministry and other oppor-
tunities with our community partners, and an open invitation to 
participate in the life of our parish by joining any of our ministries 
such as the singing in the choir, lectoring, Altar Serving, etc.  

All programs take place within the traditional school year (Sep-
tember through May).  Check out the website www.spsact.org/
faith-formation/youth-faith-formation for more information or 
contact Deborah Pelletier at dpelletier@spsact.org.  

mailto:janetbristow%40sbcglobal.net?subject=Prayer%20Shawl%20Information
mailto:janetbristow%40sbcglobal.net?subject=Prayer%20Shawl%20Information
http://www.spsact.org/faith-formation/youth-faith-formation
http://www.spsact.org/faith-formation/youth-faith-formation
mailto:dpelletier%40spsact.org?subject=Information%20about%20Religious%20Education
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Mass Intentions for the Week
Saturday, January 11, 2025
4:00 PM	 Jose Maria & Laurinda De Jesus Costa
Sunday, January 12, 2025
8:00 AM 	 William, Angie & Joanne Speziale
10:00 AM 	 Anthony Suranna
11:45 AM 	 In  thanksgiving to St. Cristina
5:00 PM 	 Joseph Pasek, 25th Anniversary
Monday, January 13, 2025 
7:30 AM	 Intentions for our parishioners 
12:05 PM	 In thanksgiving for Our Lady of Grace
Tuesday, January 14, 2025 
7:30 AM	 Margaret Leonard 
12:05 PM	 Members of the Giadone Family 
Wednesday, January 15, 2025 
7:30 AM	 Anna Cabral 
12:05 PM	 Diane Baio
Thursday, January 16, 2025
7:30 AM	 In thanksgiving for the Blessed Michael McGivney 
12:05 PM	 Bobby Midura
Friday, January 17, 2025
7:30 AM	 Prayer intentions for the people of St. Genevieve 
12:05 PM	 Mary Mittica
Saturday, January 18, 2025
4:00 PM	 Dana Mauro
Sunday, January 19, 2025
8:00 AM 	 Eric Robinson
10:00 AM 	 Richard Crockett
11:45 AM 	 Rashid & Yesmine Ellis
5:00 PM 	 Madeline Capodanno

Please Pray for the Sick
Paula Molitar, Joseph Shertick, Greg Reed, Kathryn Eagers, 

Tommie Henry, Syl Ciraulo, Mary Ertel,  Mary Joyce Castafero, 
Bobby Lombardo, John Gannon, Rosemarie Perkoski, Anna 

Ramirez, Susan Degennaro, and Deborah Godin.

Sanctuary Lamps
Week of January 12, 2025

Watch 10:00 am Mass Online:
https://www.facebook.com/St-Patrick-St-

Anthony-Church-109359789104825/

https://www.youtube.com/channel/
UC8Vhk8-hhlyAJenBxueHySQ

https://venue.streamspot.com/cdc76f52

PASTORAL STAFF
Fr. Timothy J. Shreenan, O.F.M., Pastor, tshreenan@gmail.com
Fr. William Beaudin, O.F.M., Parochial Vicar & Guardian,  
     wlbeaudin@gmail.com
Patricia Curtis, Pastoral Associate, pcurtis@spsact.org
Kristina DiDominzio, Business Manager, kdidominzio@spsact.org
Allison Holst-Grubbe, Director of Community Engagement,
     aholstgrubbe@spsact.org
Fr. Michael Johnson, O.F.M., Parochial Vicar & Director of Franciscan 
     Center for Urban Ministry, mikeinbolivia@gmail.com
Fr. John Leonard, O.F.M., Parochial Vicar, jleonard@spsact.org
Dr. Gabriel Löfvall, Director of Music Ministry, glofvall@spsact.org
Fr. A. Francis Soucy, O.F.M., Parochial Vicar & Senior Associate Friar, 
afsofm@gmail.com

ADMINISTRATIVE STAFF
Carolyn Abramo, Parish & Center Administrative Assistant 
     cabramo@spsact.org
Sarah Christopher, Parish Communications Director,  
     schristopher@spsact.org
Stacie Mawson, Saturday Receptionist 
Barbara Sullivan, Saturday Receptionist
RELIGIOUS EDUCATION STAFF
Deborah Pelletier, Religious Ed Team Coordinator, 
     dpelletier@spsact.org
Sarah Christopher, Catechesis of the Good Shepherd
Mary Gray, Family Program
Lauren Kasperowski, Traditional Program
Abigail Sheehan, Focus 4:12 Youth Ministry, 7th, 8th & 9th Grades
Faith VosWinkel, Focus 4:12 Youth Ministry, 10th Grade

MAINTENANCE STAFF
Gilberto Lisboa, Church Custodian

St. Patrick - St. Anthony Staff

https://www.facebook.com/St-Patrick-St-Anthony-Church-109359789104825/
https://www.facebook.com/St-Patrick-St-Anthony-Church-109359789104825/
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UC8Vhk8-hhlyAJenBxueHySQ
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UC8Vhk8-hhlyAJenBxueHySQ
https://venue.streamspot.com/cdc76f52
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We are here to serve you...
We are here to serve you. The programs and ministries listed below 
are just a sampling of our many offerings. Please go to www.spsact.
org or call the Parish Office at  860-756-4034 for more information.

Baptism: Baptism of infants and young children may be celebrated 
during Sunday Mass and Group Baptisms on the 1st Saturday of 
each month outside of the season of Lent.  
Patricia Curtis, Pastoral Associate; 860-756-4034, EXT. 113.

Matrimony: The Sacrament of Marriage at St. Patrick-St. Anthony 
Church are celebrated Friday and Saturdays. The Bride or Groom 
should contact Carolyn Abramo, Wedding Manager; 860-756-4034, 
EXT. 111 or https://spsact.org/wedding-request-form/  to begin 
preparation for Marriage, normally one year in advance and before 
any other arrangements are made for a reception.

Pastoral Care Outreach Minstry: We offer holistic care in collabo-
ration with the parish staff (friars, ministry coordinators, and parish 
nurses). Members of this team are responsible for visiting parishio-
ners at home or in long term and short term care facilities. Fr. John 
Leonard, O.F.M.; 860-756-4034, EXT. 129.

Prayer Network: The St. Patrick–St. Anthony Prayer Network con-
sists of approximately fifty parishioners who commit themselves to 
praying daily for those in need. https://spsact.org/prayer-network-
prayer-request/ or Parish Office; 860-756-4034.

Open Hearts LGBTQ+ Ministry: This ministry consists of two 
Groups: Open Hearts holds monthly fellowship meetings, and 
Friends and Family (LGBTQ+) Support Ministry, which supports 
members and allies of the LGBTQ+ community. 
For information on Open Hearts:
https://spsact.org/contact-open-hearts-ministry/
For information on Friends and Family contact: 
 https://spsact.org/contact-form-for-friends-family-ministry/

Volunteering and Outreach Ministry Information:  
St. Patrick-St. Anthony invites individuals to give freely of their time 
and expertise in order to make a difference. Our volunteers partic-
ipate in liturgical ministries as well as other forms of service to the 
church, the Franciscan Center for Urban Ministry and the communi-
ty at large. Allison Holst-Grubbe, Director of Community Engagement; 
aholstgrubbe@spsact.org; 860-756-4034, EXT. 110.

Due to space limitations, we are not able to the entire Newsletter to 
the bulletin. Please go to www.archdioceseofhartford.org/events 
to read this week’s content and view various upcoming events 
happening around the Archdiocese of Hartford.

facebook.com/ArchdioceseofHartford
instagram.com/archdioceseofhartford
youtube.com/archdioceseofhartfordctfacebook.com/ArchdioceseofHartford • instagram.com/archdioceseofhartford 

youtube.com/archdioceseofhartfordct

2025 Jubilee: The Holy Year
Florence, Assisi & Rome, October 26 to
November 6, 2025 (12 Days)
Book Before April 30, 2025 and Save $250 
per Person!

The Office of Radio & Television and WJMJ Radio invite you to Save 
the Date to join Father John Gatzak on a special pilgrimage tour 
to Italy in celebration of Jubilee 2025: The Holy Year of the Roman 
Catholic Church. Visit our Pilgrimages page on ortv.org for more 
information and a complete itinerary.

The Jubilee is a special year of grace, in which the Catholic Church 
offers the faithful the possibility of asking for a plenary indul-
gence, that is, the remission of sins for themselves or for deceased 
relatives. A Jubilee usually lasts a year and a few days: it begins 
just before the Christian Christmas and ends the Epiphany of the 
following year.

Saturday, February 1 and 8 at 1:00 PM A Caregiver’s Well-Being 
Franciscan Life Center, 271 Finch Avenue, Meriden

Two-session Retreat of Learning, Prayer, and Reflection for Those 
Caring for a Loved One with Dementia.
For more information and to register: 203-237-8084 or visit  
flcenter.org.

Friday, February 21 at 5:00 PM
Archbishop’s Annual Appeal Beer Tasting and Cocktail Re-
ception Aqua Turf Club, Plantsville Enjoy a casual setting with 
Archbishop Coyne while sampling local beers served with hot and 
cold hors d’oeuvres. This year’s vendors include: Watson Farmhouse 
Brewery, Litchfield Distillery, Connecticut Valley Brewing Company, 
East Rock
Brewing Company, The Wine Cellar, Santopietro Brewing Compa-
ny, and New England Brewing Company.  21+ · Please RSVP at 
aohforms.com/beertasting

http://flcenter.org
http://aohforms.com/beertasting
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